TOWN OF JEFFERSON

SELECT BOARD
September 24, 2018

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen for the Town of Jefferson was held at the Selectmen
Office Monday September 24, 2018 at 7:00 pm

PRESENT: Cindy Silver, Chair; Kevin Meehan and Tom Brady members comprising a quorum of the
Board.

OTHERS PRESENT: Linda Cushman, Assistant to Selectmen:;

Cindy Silver opened the regular Select Board meeting at 7:03 pm. The Highway and Transfer Station
report was reviewed.

Tom Brady made a motion to accept the minutes of the September 17, 2018 Select Board meeting.
Kevin Meehan seconded the motion. The motion carries.

The warrants were signed for the payroll and accounts payable.
Invoices were approved for payment October 1, 2018.

Mark Dubois had reported that the Dodge is running good. They are working on graveling roads this
week.

Cindy Silver reported that she had tried to make contact with Michelle Grey at NCC unsuccessfully.
She does have an appointment to call Ms. Grey Tuesday morning.

Cindy asked if the mowing at the school property should be put out for bid. Kevin said that he thought
as the Town has the equipment the mowing could be added to what is being done now. After some
discussion it was decided that for the remainder of this season to check with Rodney Boudle to see if he
would be able to get it mowed, if so have him do it. Linda was asked to talk to Rodney.

Kevin said that Mike Kenison has done the bush hog work for the Town at other locations Kevin will
talk with Mike about doing the leachfield at the school.

It was asked if draining the water system at the school building would be a better idea rather than
heating a building that is not being used. After some discussion it was determined that draining the
building may not be cost effective.

Tom Brady reported that he met with Capital Alarm last Friday morning. The codes have been
changed and a contact list has been provided to Capital. It was recommended that all contacts be
shown the procedures to operate the system.

There is be a non-public meeting October 1, 2018 at 6:00 pm at the school property to include the Fire
Chief and Police Officer to review the security system.

It was suggested that at a later date perhaps an open house could be held at the school for anyone that is
interested in seeing how the building is laid out.



Tom did report that there are a lot of paper products that have been left at the school, as well as other
supplies and books. Cindy said that Joy and Tom McCorkhill have gone through the books to see what
might be usable at the Jefferson, Carroll and North Stratford libraries. There are still quite a few left.

There was a discussion regarding the disposal of the JCB backhoe. It was decided to reduce the
minimum bid to $10,000 and run the ad for one week.

With regards to who is the oldest Jefferson citizen, Mr. Angelicola is 97 and Mrs. Paschal is 94. The
Board approved the purchase of a clock from NH Clocks to be presented to Mr. Angelicola.

The next meeting will be October 1, 2018 at 7:00 pm.

Tom made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kevin seconded the motion. Motion carries.

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,



